
The Common at Sinnott Farm


Executive Board Meeting


Minutes
Date:

Wednesday, May 12, 2010

Place:

10 Timothy Lane, Patrick DeLorenzo

Attendees:
Marie MacDonald, Patrick DeLorenzo, Bobby Woods, Jeff Olmstead & Ann Hanks & Homeowner: Leslie Woods


Call to Order:   

The meeting was called to order by President, Marie MacDonald at 7:06pm

Secretary’s Report:

The secretary’s report was presented by Ann Hanks and was approved after corrections with a motion by Patrick DeLorenzo and a second by Bobby Woods.  Once corrections are made Ann will forward to Bobby for posting on the website.
Treasurer’s Report:

Marie called upon Jeff for the treasurer’s report.  Jeff reported the following: For the second quarter, 52 homeowners have paid association fees and are current in their accounts as of May.  There are 14 homeowners at various stages of delinquency - 21% of our accounts.  The number of accounts that are past due for more than one quarter have increased from seven to nine.

The breakdown of the nine, overdue accounts by streets are as follows: 2 on Spring Hill Lane, 4 on Spice Bush Lane, 2 on Quail Run Lane and 1 on Arrowwood Lane.  Through the efforts of Jeff and the collection agency, a payment was received from the homeowner on Arrowwood Lane.  The total amount overdue by more than one quarter is now $12,675.

The Board discussed again using more than one collection agency and Patrick had provided Jeff with information on the agency used by the Town of Simsbury.  Also, since the agency does charge a fee for collection and this is presently born by the association members, Marie suggested we should consider amending the bylaws to include a lien on the individual’s property so that these monies could at least be collected prior to a sale of a property.

Patrick made the motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Bobby seconded and all approved.
Committee Reports:

Covenant Committee:

Patrick reported that the following homeowners had submitted requests for various additions to their homes and two had been approved: Laurrie & Jim Sostman for an awning over their deck and Aija Zigmunds for a patio and walkway.  A third request was made by Brian Morden for a swing set and since the swing set was installed prior to approval by the Covenant Committee it was decided to go ahead with the approval contingent on the homeowner complying with certain rules as outlined in his letter of notification of approval.
Trees/Street/Sewers:

Patrick reported that Bartlett had been on the property and performed the root collar excavation on a number of trees as per their contract.  This is done in stages as to spread out the cost of the work.  
Irrigation & Maintenance:

Bobby reported that after several weeks and many phone calls to MDC the water has been turned on for watering of the common areas.  He also advised that MDC listed 91 Deerfield on the irrigation meter list as not having a meter; however, Jeff’s records show there is a charge for that location.

Russo:

Via the Sinnott Farm website Mark Ashenfelter at 81 Arrowwood Lane notified the Board that Russo was not mowing all the common area behind his house.  Marie contacted Russo and they will rectify the situation.  They were unable to get the common areas mowed as soon as had been anticipated because of the backup of other commitments due to a very early spring.  They are now on schedule and the common areas will be moved every week.  Bobby asked about mulching of the common areas. Marie said that Russo was contracted to do that as well as separating some of the perennials and planting new ones over a period of time.  Marie will contact Russo for a schedule as to when this will be done and make it available to the rest of the Board.  It was decided that it would be left up to Russo as to when the sprinklers will be turned on.
Website:

Bobby was asked to put a posting on the website regarding our association as a “Neighborhood Watch”.  He will write something up and send it out to the other Board Members for suggestions and approval.
Common Interest Ownership Act:

Marie supplied via email a copy of HB5434 (as amended by House “A”) An Act Concerning Minor and Technical Changes to the Common Interest Ownership Act.
Two important points covered are the issuing of resale certificates relating to delinquent association fees and the posting of the Executive Board Meeting Agenda, which was changed from 10 days to 5.  Patrick indicated that he is working on a document that will show the discrepancies between our bylaws and the Common Interest Ownership Act which will need to be addressed.
Common Activity:

Marie and Patrick worked with Public Works and the Bloomfield Police Department to make sure that the numerous garbage bags that had been dumped along Ryefield Hollow North were cleaned up and the persons identified who were doing the dumping.  Both the Public Works and the Bloomfield Police Department were very responsive.  

Homeowner Input/Discussion

Leslie Woods of 22 Arrowwood Lane was given the opportunity to speak regarding amending the bylaws.  She stated that she would like to chair a committee to bring recommendations to the Board on amending some of the bylaws that present a hardship to the homeowners, are difficult if not impossible to enforce as well as confusing.  She had worked on this Committee approximately 5 years ago.  She noted the website does not presently reflect the actual approved amendments.  The Board agreed to have this corrected on the website and will be taken care of by Bobby Woods.

The motion was made by Patrick DeLorenzo that Leslie Woods be appointed to chair the Bylaws Committee and that she would recruit 3 or 4 other homeowners for the Committee and will advise the names of those individuals to the Board once the Committee has been established.

Marie seconded the motion and the rest of the Board approved.  Thank you, Leslie for taking on such a daunting task.  There was no timetable set for the competition of this project as it is a large undertaking, but Leslie agreed to keep the Board informed as it progressed. 


Leslie said she would still have time to be on the Welcoming Committee along with Suzanne Petke, as Susan True is unable to serve due to her work schedule.

 Leslie then excused herself from the meeting.

Old Business

The Knoll - It was decided that at the June 2nd Board Meeting there would be a small agenda and that most of the focus would be spent discussing the Knoll.  Marie asked Bobby to contact Rod Norwood to see if he would be available on that date.  Jeff volunteered to have a short conversation with our Association Attorney to lay some ground work on how the Board should proceed with this matter.
Board position responsibilities were put off until another Board Meeting.

New Business:

Patrick suggested that the Board pick a date, as they had in the past, for a gathering at the Summer Concert series on the Green.  This was also put off until the next meeting.
The next Board Meeting is set for June 2nd at 6:30pm at 6 Timothy Lane, Marie MacDonald

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00pm with a motion made by Bobby and a second by Marie.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Hanks, Secretary
